
    

REV. 5/23

DATE: December 18, 2023, FILE: PR-24-057

TO: George R. Keller, Jr. CPPT
City Manager

VIA: Adam Reichbach
Assistant City Manager for Finance and Administration

VIA: Gus Zambrano
Assistant City Manager for Sustainable Development

THRU: Steve Stewart
Director, Procurement and Contract Compliance

FROM: Joseph Kroll
Director, Public Works 

SUBJECT: Recommendation to Approve the Issuance of a Purchase Order to High Tech 
Engineering Incorporated for Underground Utility Location Services up to
$192,000.00 from December 18th, 2023, to January 13th, 2024.  The 
Procurement Method used is Emergency.

______________________________________________________________________

ISSUE:

The Department of Public Works has an urgent emergency need for Underground Utility 
Location Services.  The emergency is due to transitional employee positions where approval 
for payment was not done which resulted in non-payment to the vendor, High Tech 
Engineering Incorporated.  High Tech Engineering Incorporated, does locates for all of the 
City’s utilities which include water, sewer, and electric. Water and sewer are administered 
by Public Utilities and electricity is administered by Public Works through Community 
Development Services. The water and sewer portion is up to date with their payments, only 
the electric portion has fallen behind.  State of Florida under Chapter 556, Florida Statutes, 
which created a uniform statewide procedure for determining the existence of underground 
utilities prior to excavation.  This system provides member operators an opportunity to 
identify and locate underground facilities to avoid potential accidents. High Tech 
Engineering Incorporated is currently not providing these critical underground locating 
services to the City. Consequently, this places the City at risk of major power outages, water 



 
 

contamination, etc. if these underground locating services are not completed before 
excavating begins.  
  
 
 
AUTHORITY:   
 
§ 38.41 COMPETITIVE SOLICITATIONS REQUIRED; EXCEPTIONS  
(C)(1) Emergency purchases:  
 
In urgent cases of compelling emergency that require the immediate purchase of goods, 
supplies, materials, equipment or services, the CPO is authorized to secure, when 
possible, emergency goods, supplies, materials, equipment or services by open market 
procedure. All such emergency purchases must receive prior administrative 
approval except for the most urgent situations presenting a clear and present 
substantial threat to life or property where immediate action is required. 
 
Pursuant to Section 38.38 of the Procurement Code, the City Manager or designee 
will have authority to approve and execute contracts up to $100,000. 
 
Funding has been provided in the fiscal year FY2023 budget for the Department of 
Development Services (Engineering) in Account Number 114.140301.52400. 
534980.000000.000.000.  
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Authorize the issuance of a Purchase Order to High Tech Engineering Incorporated for 
Underground Utility Location Services up to $192,000.00. 
 
 
_________________________________________  _____________________ 
APPROVED BY:  George R. Keller, Jr. CPPT    Date: 
   City Manager 
 
Attachments: Supporting Documentations (i.e., Supplier Quotes, Bids, Emails, etc.)  
 
  Approval Notification from CM/DCM/ACM/Procurement (if any) 
 
  Approved Certificate of Insurance—as applicable 
























